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From the Desk of the Executive Director 
A warm 2023 New Year’s greeting to everyone!  2023 is a 

very special year for Families Helping Families of Greater Baton 

Rouge (FHFGBR) because we celebrate the milestone of our 25th 

year anniversary of serving families of Children and Adults with 

Developmental Disabilities.  

FHFGBR was incorporated January 14, 1998 and received 

its Tax   Exempt Status as a Non-profit Organization in March of 

1998.   FHFGBR’s service to the families of those with Disabilities 

and special needs within Region 2 has been extremely beneficial 

to thousands of families over these past 25 years.  Although I 

was not with the Center when it was founded, I am currently in the position to express great  

gratitude for all those—past and present—who are part of this great legacy to our community. 

FHFGBR has recently overcome many challenges and difficulties due to COVID-19 shut down and 

limitations.   I am certainly thankful to God to be a current contributor towards fulfilling this great 

mission. 

I start this year by thanking the founders, board of directors, funders, donors, 

contributors, staff, and volunteers over the past 25 years for their work, dedication, compassion, 

loyalty, and even their sacrificial support so that a multitude of individuals with special needs and 

their families  could benefit from FHFGBR services.   Everyone’s contribution matters and make a 

difference.  We shall continue with passion on this mission to provide the individualized services, 

information, resources and support to positively enhance the independence, productivity and  

integration of persons with disabilities into the community. 

So I ask everyone to please continue with us on this mission.  We expect to involve and 

recognize our supporters, families, partners, volunteers, and stakeholders in special ways as we 

celebrate throughout the year.  Be on alert for our notices of events and activities. 

Let us make our New Year resolution to be there for each other and help fellow human 

beings in need, even if we do not know them personally.  I ask you, on behalf of FHFGBR Board of 

Directors and staff, to DONATE, VOLUNTEER, and/or CONTRIBUTE in any way you can to FHFGBR. 

Please join with us to make this next 25 years even greater!   

Kindest Regards, 

Dr. Marilyn Thornton 

https://www.fhfgbr.org/take-action
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2022-2023 BOARD MEETING CALENDAR DATES 

 

Listed below are the scheduled meeting dates for 2022-2023.  The Full Board meets every other month on 

odd months from 11:30 am – 1:00 pm.  Meetings are the 3rd Wednesday of each month.       

 

2022-2023 FULL BOARD MEMBER MEETING DATES 

11:30 am – 1:00 pm 

2356 Drusilla Lane Baton Rouge, LA  70809 

225-216-7474 

MONTH DATE 

August 2022  17 

October 2022 19 

December 2022 8 

February 2023 15 

April 2023 19 

June 2023 21 

Meeting Location: 
 

Families Helping Families of 

Greater Baton Rouge 

2356 Drusilla Lane Baton 

Rouge, La 70809 

Families Helping Families of Greater Baton Rouge is funded by many individuals, foundations, small businesses, local 

governmental entities, state government departments, and corporations. 

Major Funders Include: 







INCLUSIVE EDUCATION WORKSHOPS 
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EMPOWERMENT PROGRAM WORKSHOPS 



EMPOWERMENT PROGRAM WORKSHOPS 













COMMUNITY EVENTS 





LaCAN Region 2 Leader 

Serving Ascension, East Baton Rouge, East Feliciana, 

Iberville, Point Coupee, West Baton Rouge, and 

West Feliciana Parishes 

Phone: (337) 522-6363 or (866) 216-7474 

Email: ahampton@lacanadvocates.org 

LOUISIANA COUNCIL'S ADVOCACY NETWORK 

WWW.LACANADVOCATES.ORG 

 Links lawmakers, individuals with disabilities and family members to make

positive change in systems serving people with disabilities.

 

 

 

 Complete our online membership form at www.lacanadvocates.org 

MEMBERSHIP IS FREE! NO DUES. NO FEES. 

www.facebook.com/LaDDCouncil 

mailto:ahampton@lacanadvocates.org
http://WWW.LACANADVOCATES.ORG/
http://www.lacanadvocates.org/
http://www.facebook.com/LaDDCouncil


January 27, 2023 

The Louisiana Developmental Disabilities Council adopted its 2023 Legislative Advocacy Agenda with input from both 

its grassroots advocacy network LaCAN (Louisiana Council’s Advocacy Network) and Families Helping Families (FHF) 

Centers.  Thank you to all the LaCAN members, LaCAN Leaders, FHF Centers and those in the general public who 

shared their agenda recommendations.  

2023 Legislative Agenda 

1. The Council will advocate for additional funding for the nine FHF Regional Resource Centers it contracts

with. During the last two legislative sessions, an additional $500,000 was added to the Council’s budget specifi-

cally for FHF Centers. The Council’s request to include this additional funding in its Fiscal Year 2024 budget

was denied leaving these Center’s in an unfortunate situation.

2. The Council will also partner with the Arc of Louisiana to advocate for the funding needed to provide all adults on

Medicaid waivers for individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities (I/DD) with incontinence supplies.

Currently, incontinence supplies is covered for children and youth, but this coverage stops at age 21.

3. The Council will continue its efforts to increase and expand postsecondary inclusive education opportuni-

ties in Louisiana for individuals with I/DD. During the last legislative session, the Inclusive Postsecondary Inclu-

sive Education Fund was established. This year, the Council is advocating for an additional $3 million be added to

this fund.

4. Finally, the Council will advocate to amend Louisiana’s Open Meetings Law to allow virtual participation of public

body members and the general public when no state of emergency or disaster exists, and require official meet-

ing notices include information regarding all available options for the public to participate.

Get Involved 

The 2023 Legislative Session begins April 10th and will conclude on June 8th. Individuals with disabilities, family 

members, and advocates are encouraged to take part in the Council’s advocacy efforts by participating in upcoming 

virtual roundtables and legislative visits. 

 Virtual roundtables will be held by each region of the state. These virtual events are an opportunity to

gain more information about the 2023 Legislative Advocacy Agenda and connect with legislators. See

the 2023 Legislative Roundtable schedule and register for yours today!

 Interested in advocating for these agenda items with your legislator and regional delegation? 

Reach out to your LaCAN Leader to participate in legislative visits. 

For questions about virtual roundtables, legislative visits, or participating in other advocacy events, contact 

your LaCAN Leader or FHF Center. 

Contact Us 

LaDDC News is the electronic newsletter for the LA Developmental Disabilities Council. If there are any questions 

about the information above, contact the Council. 

phone: 1-800-450-8108

email: info@laddc.org

website: www.laddc.org 

facebook: www.facebook.com/LaDDCouncil 

twitter: www.twitter.com/LaDDCouncil 

Council’s 2023 Legislative Agenda 





Youth Leadership Forum 

Employment Of People With Disabilities Hits Record High
by Shaun Heasley 

March 3, 2023 

The employment rate for Americans with disabilities has reached an all-time high, federal officials say. 

Among people with disabilities nationally, 21.3% had a job in 2022. That’s up from 19.1% the previous year 
and represents the highest rate on record since the government began tracking such data in 2008. 

The snapshot of disability employment last year comes in a new report issued by the U.S. Department of   
Labor’s Bureau of Labor Statistics. The agency collects data on people with disabilities in the job market as 
part of its Current Population Survey, which polls 60,000 households each month about employment and  
unemployment. 

Workers with disabilities were more frequently self-employed and about twice as likely to work part time as 
compared to others, according to the Labor Department data. 

Nearly 80% of those with disabilities were considered to be “not in the labor force” meaning that they were 
not employed or seeking work. The report indicates that the “vast majority” of these people — all but 3% — 
did not want to have a job. 

Even with the increase in disability employment, the Labor Department found that the unemployment rate for 
individuals with disabilities remained about twice as high as for typically-developing individuals. And, people 
with disabilities across all age groups were “much less likely to be employed.” 

The Louisiana Youth Leadership Forum (YLF) is an initiative of the Louisiana Developmental     
Disabilities Council. YLF is an exciting three-day residential leadership program for youths with  
disabilities focused on empowering youths with disabilities while promoting an environment of   
disability history, culture and pride. This program gives young delegates the skills needed to 
become future leaders! 

We are inviting all future community leaders who are in 10th, 11th or 12th grade and have a  
disability to apply to participate in the Louisiana Youth Leadership Forum (YLF)! 

Lodging, meals and trainings will be provided at NO COST. The program will be held at the  
University of Louisiana at Lafayette’s campus. 

Louisiana Youth Leadership Forum 2023 Dates: July 14th – 16th, 2023 

Applicants must submit no later than March 31st to be considered for this year’s program. 

For any questions (or to request a paper copy of the application), please  
contact: ldejean@fhfacadiana.org or 337-205-2504. 



The Month of  March is 

March has been recognized as Developmental Disabilities Awareness Month since 1987 

when President Ronald Reagan issued a public proclamation urging Americans to provide 

individuals with developmental disabilities “the encouragement and opportunities they 

need to lead productive lives and to achieve their full potential.”   



World Down Syndrome Day (WDSD) is a global awareness day which has been 

officially observed by the United Nations since 2012. 

 

On March 21 each year, the Down syndrome community creates a single global 

voice advocating for the rights, inclusion and well being of people with Down 

syndrome. 





DCFS Seeks Retail Partners to Help 
Implement Contactless EBT Option 
 

BATON ROUGE, LA - The USDA Food and Nutrition Service has selected Louisiana as one of five 
states to test mobile payment technology for EBT cardholders in the next few years, and the Depart-
ment of Children and Family Services is now seeking retail partners to help implement the new op-
tion for recipients of Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) benefits. 

The SNAP Mobile Payment Pilot will allow recipients of SNAP and other EBT benefits to use mobile 
payment methods - like tapping or scanning their personal mobile device - as an alternative to their 
physical EBT card. The new option also will allow SNAP and Disaster SNAP (D-SNAP) recipients to 
have immediate access to their benefits when approved and issued, eliminating any delay resulting 
from waiting for a mailed card. 

DCFS will work with the Louisiana Retailers Association to identify potential retail partners for the 
project. While most of the design and system work will be done by the State and EBT vendor Inmar, 
it is important that retailers participate throughout the entire process. Joining the pilot early will allow 
retailers to acquire insight into the pilot process and timeline updates. Also, retail system changes 
could potentially be minimized for retailers who participate from design to implementation. 

"We are thrilled to be chosen to participate in the SNAP Mobile Payment Pilot," said DCFS Secre-
tary Terri Ricks. "Over the past few years, we've focused on ways of using technology to make 
SNAP applications and purchases easier for the families we serve, including through text messag-
ing reminders, a mobile app for managing benefits, online SNAP purchasing and even a virtual D-
SNAP process following disasters. The goal of the Mobile Payment Pilot is to build on these efforts 
by making purchases more convenient and reducing the time involved in receiving access to bene-
fits." 

Read the full announcement from USDA FNS at https://www.fns.usda.gov/news-item/fns-006.23. 

Louisiana Selected for SNAP Mobile 

Payment Pilot 

March 20, 2023 

https://www.fns.usda.gov/news-item/fns-006.23


Medical Transportation 

Non-Emergency Medical Transportation 

HOW TO ACCESS: 

All Medicaid beneficiaries, who are eligible for transportation services and DO NOT receive       
transportation services through a managed care plan, should contact Verida to schedule a ride. 

Beneficiaries may reach the Fee-For-Service broker, Verida, at 1(855)325-7626. 

Medicaid beneficiaries who DO receive transportation services from a managed care plan should 
contact the call centers as follows: 

  

ELIGIBILITY: 

Medicaid covered transportation is available to Medicaid beneficiaries when: 

 The beneficiary is enrolled in a Medicaid benefit program that explicitly includes transportation 
services; and 

 The beneficiary or their representative has stated that they have no other means of transportation. 
  

COVERED SERVICES: 
 
Transportation to and/or from Medicaid covered services, including carved-out services, or value 
added benefits (VAB) when no other means of transportation is available. 
 
Beginning January 1, 2023, Medicaid will only reimburse for a beneficiary’s transportation services to 
a Fee-For-Service (FFS) provider or a managed care provider if that provider has enrolled through 
the Medicaid Provider Enrollment. 
 
LDH granted all NEMT providers an extension for enrollment in the Medicaid Provider Portal.  LDH 
requires all NEMT providers to enroll in the Medicaid Provider Portal no later than June 30, 2023. 

Health Plan Phone Number Fax Number Email Address 

Aetna Better Health of 
Louisiana 

877-917-4150 337-366-6760 Facility@Meditrans.com  

AmeriHealth Caritas of 
Louisiana 

225-726-2800 225-448-2017 LACompliance@southeastrans.com 

Healthy Blue 844-349-4324 337-366-6760 Facility@Meditrans.com  

Humana Healthy Hori-
zons 

 
844-613-1638 

337-366-6760  Facility@Meditrans.com  

Louisiana Healthcare 
Connections 

866-595-8133 480-757-6082 ClaimsLA@Veyo.com  

United Healthcare Com-
munity Plan 

866-886-4081 877-457-3349 TXLAExceptions@modivcare.com  

mailto:Facility@Meditrans.com
mailto:LACompliance@southeastrans.com
mailto:Facility@Meditrans.com
mailto:Facility@Meditrans.com
mailto:ClaimsLA@Veyo.com
mailto:TXLAExceptions@modivcare.com


Attendants 
 
An attendant shall be required when the beneficiary is under the age of 17. 

The attendant must: 

 Be a parent, legal guardian, or responsible person designated by the parent/legal guardian; and 

 Be able to authorize medical treatment and care for the beneficiary. 
Attendants may not: 

 Be under the age of 17; or 

 Be a Medicaid provider or employee of a Medicaid provider that is providing services to the ben-
eficiary being transported, except for employees of a mental health facility in the event an benefi-
ciary has been identified as being a danger to themselves or others or at risk for elopement. 

 Be a transportation provider or an employee of a transportation provider. 
If a child is to be transported, either as the beneficiary or an additional passenger, the parent or 
guardian of the child is responsible for providing an appropriate child passenger restraint system as 
outlined by La. R.S. 32:295. 

  

Meals and Lodging 

Eligible expenses include the following when necessary to ensure the delivery of medically neces-
sary services: 

 Transportation for the beneficiary and one attendant; and 

 Meals, lodging, and other related travel expenses for the beneficiary and one attendant when 
long distance travel is required. Long distance is defined as when the total travel time, including the 
duration of the appointment plus the travel to and from the appointment, exceeds 12 hours 
Medicaid covers meals and lodging for trips that are not otherwise covered in the inpatient per diem, 
primary insurance, or other payer source. 

 
COMMENTS: 
 
Medicaid beneficiaries should contact transportation broker call centers at least 48 hours prior to the 
requested transportation services. 

With the exception of urgent transportation requests and discharges from inpatient facilities, when 
requesting transportation services, the beneficiary’s and healthcare providers should schedule all 
services a minimum of 48 hours prior to the requested appointment.  The 48-hour minimum does not 
include non-business days. However, the MCO and/or transportation broker must make a reasona-
ble attempt to schedule the trip with less than 48 hours’ notice. 

MCOs shall make every effort to schedule urgent transportation requests and may not deny a re-
quest based solely on the appointment being scheduled less than 48 hours in advance. 

Urgent transportation refers to a request for transportation made by a healthcare provider for a med-
ical service, which does not warrant emergency transport but cannot be postponed. 
 

Urgent transportation shall include chemotherapy, radiation, dialysis, OTP, or other necessary medi-
cal care that cannot be rescheduled to a later time. 
 

All non-emergency out-of-state transportation must be prior approved by the MCO or transportation 
broker. The MCO may approve transportation to out-of-state medical care only if the beneficiary has 
been granted approval to receive medical treatment out of state when it is the nearest option availa-
ble. Coordination of approvals may take longer than 48 hours. 



#3 Dylan Crews Challenges You 
to Donate to Families Helping 

Families 

Dylan Crews, Outfielder for LSU Baseball, joined forces with the Network of Families Helping Families 
Centers to Support Kids with Disabilities and Special Health Care Needs.  For every home run he hits 
during the 2023 season, he will personally donate $100 to Families Helping Families.  For every home 
run his teammates hit during the 2023 season, his family will personally donate $100 to Families 
Helping Families.  

Number 3 led the LSU Tigers with 22 of the 114 Home runs in the 2022 season and hopes to continue 
his hitting streak into the 2023 season.  This junior from Longwood, Florida, has stolen the hearts of 
many families of children with disabilities or special health care needs by inviting and giving them 
tickets to LSU baseball games.  For some families, it’s the first time they have ever attended a game in 
Alex Box Stadium.  

Dylan and his family hope YOU will join in on the Home Run Derby fun by donating any amount every 
time Dylan or one of the LSU Tigers hits a home run.  

You can choose to Pledge and Pay Later or Donate Now. 

 

For more information or to donate: https://fhfofgno.org/baseball-donation 

DC3HomeRunDerby.org


Louisiana  

Families Helping Families 

Network 


	Table of Contents
	From the Desk of the Executive Director
	Intro to Families Helping Families of GBR
	FHFGBR 25th Anniversary
	Program Activities
	Getting Started with Early Steps
	LA Spirit - Burnout
	LA Spirit - Compassion Fatigue
	Community Events
	LaCAN Information
	LDDC Youth Leadership Forum
	Disabilities Awareness Month
	World Down Syndrome Day
	LA Selected for SNAP Mobile Payment Pilot
	Access Non-Emergency Medical Transportation
	Dylan Crews Home Run Derby
	LA Families Helping Families Network



